
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

June 9, 2025 

Huwaila Muhammad Ibrahim, Esq., 

The Chairperson, 

NBA Women Forum 

NBA House, 

Abuja. 

 

Dear Madam, Assalamu Alaikum Warahmatullahi Wabarakatuh. 

 

CONDOLENCE LETTER ON THE DEMISE OF YOUR BELOVED BROTHER, KHALIFA IBRAHIM 

MUHAMMAD 

 

It is with deep sorrow and a heavy heart that we write on behalf of the NBA Women Forum, 

FCT Chapter, to extend our heartfelt condolences to you and your entire family on the 

passing of your beloved brother, Khalifa Ibrahim Muhammad, who returned to his Creator in 

Kano yesterday. 

 

In times like these, words are scarcely sufficient to convey the weight of grief and the depth 

of sorrow. The news of your loss came as a shock to all of us, and we share in your pain as 

members of one united sisterhood. As a Forum, we recognise that family is the foundation of 

our strength, and the passing of a sibling—especially one so dear—is a wound that time can 

never fully erase. 

 
We pray that Allah (SWT), in His infinite mercy and compassion, forgive all of his 

shortcomings, illuminate his grave, and grant him eternal rest in Jannatul Firdaus. May his 

soul be among the rightly guided, and may the angels of mercy surround him as he journeys 

back to his Lord. 

 

To you and your family, we pray for patience (sabr), comfort, and divine fortitude. May Allah 

grant you peace in your heart, strength in your spirit, and contentment in knowing that inna 

lillahi wa inna ilayhi raji'un—to Him we belong and to Him we shall all return. 

 
Please know that we stand beside you—not just in words, but in sincere solidarity. Should 

you require any form of assistance, emotional support, or company during this difficult time, 

we remain at your disposal and willing to help in any way that brings comfort to you and 

your household. 

 
Loss is never easy, and it is especially trying when it comes suddenly. But we take solace in 

our faith and in the legacy your brother has left behind through the lives he touched. May 

his memory be a source of light, and may your grief gradually be replaced with gratitude for 

having had him as your brother. 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Once again, on behalf of the NBA Women Forum, FCT Chapter, accept our deepest 

condolences. You are in our prayers now and always. 

 

With heartfelt sympathy and in the spirit of our shared sisterhood, 

 

Yours sincerely,   

 

                                                                

 

Hadiza Afegbua, Esq.,FCILG, FIPMA, FAISM, CFE.              Ozoemena Ngozi Roxanna 

State Lead                                                                          Facilitator, Nyanya-Karu 

+238037124811, 

 nbawomenforumfctabujabranch@gmail.com 
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